London Carbon Action Network (London CAN)

Committee Meeting
Thursday 29th January 2009

Café 171, Jerwood Space, Union Street, London
Present:  Jo Gill (Hillingdon), Steve Nottage (Merton), Liz Fowler (Lewisham), John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham), Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN - Secretariat)
Apologies:  Anne McCann (Greenwich), Ross Hudson (London Energy Partnership), Gemma Moore (Harrow)
	1. Minutes of October committee meeting and Matters Arising
	

	1.1. SH tabled the minutes and outlined the key points.  All actions had been completed.  Any comments/amendments on the minutes to be provided to SH by email.
	All

	2. Feedback from December meeting with LBEG
	

	2.1. SH presented a summary of the feedback from the evaluation forms distributed at the Christmas meeting.  14 completed forms were received, and the feedback was generally positive, but there was some dissatisfaction with the content of the meeting – please refer to the attached summary of the feedback.  
	

	2.2. The quality of some of the presentations was criticised (however, the presentation from Newham attracted high praise).  
	

	2.3. The venue (City Hall) was well received but there were a few complaints about the size and location of the display screens for presentations.  
	

	2.4. Feedback indicates that members would most welcome future items about “on the ground” borough activities, particularly in relation to meeting targets.  Renewables remain a popular subject area.
	

	3. Workshops
	

	3.1. The need to facilitate greater interaction and discussion within meetings was considered.  It was felt that LCAN could benefit from providing more “workshop” style meetings.
	

	3.2. The West and East London regions could share feedback on the WarmZones schemes in their areas in a workshop format.
	

	3.3. It was suggested that there is potential for a cross-borough scheme on cavity wall insulation for low rise blocks.  Camden are running a scheme which could be a useful template.
	

	4. Progress update on NI 187 Joint Mailing
	

	4.1. SH reported on the update emailed by CEN earlier this week.  SH to circulate to all boroughs for information
	SH

	4.2. LB of Harrow has now produced a “Memorandum of Understanding” to be signed by each local authority partner.  The attending committee members signed at the meeting, and SH will circulate to all – JG suggested that individual signing sheets could be distributed to all partners, to be attached to the memorandum, to avoid the difficulties of forwarding the same document to each partner.  SH to check with Harrow and arrange distribution.
	SH

	4.3. JG asked if other boroughs had received their CD from DECC containing a basic toolkit for uploading questionnaires and producing results for reporting.  The CD was not sent directly to JG so took some time to arrive.  JG to let committee know which officer / post received the CD originally so that they can try to track the item down within their own boroughs.
	JG

	4.4. It was agreed to invite CEN to present an overview of the results of the analysis project at the March AGM.  The September meeting could be timely for receiving feedback from DECC (SH to approach James Tandy).
	SH

	5. Financial Update and Sponsorship Review
	

	5.1. SH reported that the majority of Subscriptions have been paid this year, and that all associate member contributions have been received apart from British Gas.  SH to speak to Richard Hughes.  2nd invoice also to be submitted to JD for secretariat fees.
	SH

	5.2. SH reported that the Green Concierge Service had approached her with a tentative offer to provide some level of sponsorship or financial support.  Given the changes planned for membership subscriptions, it was agreed to offer the GCS the choice between subscribing at the regular rate for Associate Members or providing sponsorship.
	SH

	6. Membership review
	

	6.1. SH tabled a summary of the benefits of membership for comment and amendment, to support of the new membership arrangements to be introduced in the new financial year.  SH to find out if any other regions have a similar document.
	SH

	7. Meeting Schedule and Venues for 2009
	

	7.1. The dates for 2009 were confirmed by the committee.  SH to circulate to all members.
	SH

	7.2. It was suggested that 2009 meetings could once again rotate around the sub-regions to encourage more local attendance rather than always being in a central London venue.  Merton, Hillingdon and Hammersmith & Fulham offered facilities.
	SH

	8. March AGM Agenda
	

	8.1. CEN to be invited to present a general report on the NI 187 mailing initiative.  (DECC to be invited to present feedback in September if available).
	SH

	8.2. John Mitchinson was unable to do a presentation on activities in the London Borough of Redbridge previously, but indicated that he would be happy to do this for the next meeting.  SH to contact JM with details.
	SH

	8.3. JG noted that a presentation from DECC on CESP funding would be timely.  LCAN members may wish to put a bid together, which would be due in by June.  JG to provide contact name for DECC.
	JG/SH

	8.4. JG outlined details of the “London Collaborative”, an initiative for Chief Execs to encourage a top down approach to 6 or 7 different topics.  The Chief Execs of Hillingdon and Southwark are leading on energy pan-London.  The LEP is co-ordinating this initiative, and an officer at Hillingdon is the project manager.  JG suggested that her colleague presents details of the project at the March AGM.
	JG/SH

	8.5. Associate members should be invited to provide updates, e.g. EAGA, the CERT providers, other agencies, etc. This used to be a regular feature of the AGM and should be reinstated.  ESTAC to provide a presentation on their work programme for this year.
	SH

	8.6. The Committee elections will be held at the AGM.  SH to circulate nomination papers for all Committee places for 2009-10 to members.  All Committee Members present confirmed that they would be prepared to stand again if nominated.  GM’s two year term as chair will be at an end, so new nominations will be required for this post.
	SH

	8.7. For the AGM, SH to find out availability from NCVO, Friends House, British Library, etc. The following boroughs offered potential meeting venues in the event that a central venue cannot be found – Hillingdon, Merton and Hammersmith and Fulham.  
	SH

	9. Any Other Business
	

	9.1. JG suggested that LCAN could give early consideration on putting together a Londonwide promotion campaign for Energy Efficiency week.  SH to talk to RH about whether the GLA could provide financial support for this.
	All/SH

	10. Dates of next meetings
	

	10.1. LCAN AGM – Thursday 19th March 2009 (TBC)
	SH

	10.2. Committee Meeting – Thursday 25th June 2009 (Café 171 Jerwood Space)
	


APPENDIX 1:  FEEDBACK FROM DECEMBER 2008 LBEG/LCAN MEETING
Over 60 members in total from across both organisations attended.  Of the attendees (including speakers), 13 returned feedback forms at the end of the meeting, from both networks.  The ratings and comments were as follows:

1.  Main reason for attending meeting:

The primary reasons for most people attending were to stay up to date with the latest developments and to network with other officers.  Some people also cited particular presentations as a draw for the meeting, and these varied according to individual interests.

· Member of the London CAN and for updates on energy conservation

· Keeping updated on London Strategy and vision for energy reduction

· Updating of information on what’s happening / available

· Improve knowledge

· Info and networking

· Relevant and interesting agenda

· Interest and invite from LB H&F

· Information and networking

· LBEG update

· Missed the last two [LBEG meetings] and wanted to update myself.

· Networking

· Raise awareness of energy innovation

· To keep up to date on energy efficiency developments

3. Other reasons for attending meeting:

· Networking 

· Networking

· CPD laws

· To promote innovation

· AEL and Aqualogic talk

· No LBEG meeting since the summer

· Catch up with colleagues from other boroughs, and GLA and LEP and LDA

· Presented Aqualogic products and services

· Networking 

4. Satisfaction ratings for:

Format:

	Totally Unsatisfied
	
	

	Not Very Satisfied
	
	

	Quite Satisfied
	
	

	Very Satisfied
	
	

	Totally Satisfied
	
	


Content:

	Totally Unsatisfied
	
	

	Not Very Satisfied
	
	

	Quite Satisfied
	
	

	Very Satisfied
	
	

	Totally Satisfied
	
	


Venue:

	Totally Unsatisfied
	
	

	Not Very Satisfied
	
	

	Quite Satisfied
	
	

	Very Satisfied
	
	

	Totally Satisfied
	
	


Catering:

	Totally Unsatisfied
	
	

	Not Very Satisfied
	
	

	Quite Satisfied
	
	

	Very Satisfied
	
	

	Totally Satisfied
	
	


5.  What aspects of the meeting did you particularly enjoy?

· Update on LEP activities and Activities in London Borough

· Helen Craig (London Borough of Newham) very good presentation

· Newham Presentation; energy savings for communal heating
· Newham Presentation

· Sound system and setting

· Action in a London Borough

· AEL

· GLA venue in City Hall

· Newham talk

· The presentations

6. What aspects of the meeting would you have changed in order to improve your rating of the event?

The majority of comments for suggested improvements related to the venue and the speakers.  

· Better co-ordination and presenting between speakers; water efficiency presentation very poor, lacked any enthusiasm.
· None

· Improve some of the presentations

· Discussion groups on certain topics of interest

· Couldn’t see slide content due to size of screens.  Wasn’t always possible to hear comments from audience and at the same time, the PA picked up paper and water noises on front desk.

· Large screen for presentation

· Acoustics were very poor making it difficult to hear speakers properly pre-coffee break!
· Make the T.V. screens bigger or nearer 
· Water presentation bit dull(!) – could have been more CO2 focussed?

7. How would you rate your overall satisfaction with the meeting?

	Totally Unsatisfied
	
	

	Not Very Satisfied
	
	

	Quite Satisfied
	
	

	Very Satisfied
	
	

	Totally Satisfied
	
	


8. What would you like future meetings to cover?

· How we are all actually doing on the ground.  Are we meeting our targets?

· Renewable  and sustainable energy, micro CHP
· More info on what other boroughs are doing on climate change

· Powerstar voltage optimisation / Defra framework.

· Renewables and planning resources for energy management in local authorities.

· CRC; NI185 and 186; what people have been doing to date?

Many thanks to all those who responded.
